10/10/12

To: W. Mass Family Network Members
From: Steve Huntley (VOC) and Jim Reis (HAPHousing)
RE: Referral Protocol for Families affected by EA reform and that are in Need of Housing
   As agreed to at the 10/9/12 Network meeting the three goals of this effort are: (1) to collect information relating to the recent EA reform changes, and (2) to attempt to meet the emergency housing needs of the families affected by the reforms who have no other housing alternatives and (3) help families on the fringe of eligibility become EA eligible.

1. EA Reform Data Collection – complete the Network’s Emergency Denial Assistance (EA) form for both this data collection and the Emergency Short-term Housing referral below. This information will then be tabulated and shared with Network members, and communicated to DHCD along with any recommendations from the Network. 

2. Emergency Short-term Housing
Important note: attempting to offer this service with only very limited “donated” funding and staff (only VOC and HAPHousing have volunteered at this time) can quickly become an overwhelming problem. For this reason we need to be extremely clear with Network members, and referred families about this very limited assistance and its goal. The goal of this assistance is to allow some time (limited to 3 days maximum) to collect EA-denial related information, to explore other housing or assistance options (i.e. RAFT, ESG, EA re-consideration, other family and friends, etc.), and to do everything we can to the make “system change” (EA Reform, RAFT, increased MRVPs, etc.) a success . 

a) Referrals for this assistance can only be made after  the referring party has:
· Completed the finalized EA Data Collection form
· Attempted to verify (contact this person) that the homeless family cannot return to where they had been staying even if it is only for a few days until RAFT or ESG or other assistance eligibility has been determined, and documented these conversations on the EA Data Collection form.
· If the step above is unsuccessful, attempted to contact other family, friends, etc. of the homeless family to obtain short-term housing.
b) After accomplishing a) above if the family still has an immediate housing need:
· E-mail the ALL following people to attempt to respond to the family need. VOC – Heather Canady hcanady@valleyopp.com; Jim Reis, HAPHousing, jreis@haphousing.org; Alvina Brevard, DHCD, alvina.brevard@state.ma.us; 
· If accepted by one of the above Network contacts, short-term housing (3 days maximum) and re-housing assistance will be offered, and the referring party will be contacted of this outcome.
· If this limited maximum 3-day assistance is unsuccessful in obtaining on-going housing and/or other assistance they will be referred to other agencies, if any, and asked to leave this temporary placement.

Note: HAPHousing and VOC can only commit to this temporary housing service until 11/30/12.
